
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 
TRENTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES’ MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 6, 2024, 7 P.M. 
PAGE 1 

 
HELD AT:  Trenton Township Maintenance and Office Building, 15495 Hartford Road,   
   Sunbury, OH  43074 
 
ROLL CALL:  Chairman Almendinger called meeting to order.  Roll Call:  Richard Fisher – here, Kevin 

Justice – here, and Mark Almendinger – here. 
 
MINUTES:  Fiscal Officer read minutes of October 9, 2024 meeting.    

Motion to approve:  Fisher      
Second:  Almendinger 

    Vote: all - yes, motion carried.    
 
BILLS:   Motion pay bills:  Justice   

Second:  Fisher 
    Vote: all - yes, motion carried. 
MANAGEMENT 
REPORT:  Trustees signed Management Report dated November 6, 2024 
 
TRASH DAYS:  Fisher is going to call Simms to get bill and refund solved. 
 
PUBLIC 
PARTICIPATION:  Mary VanHaaften, Chris Roshon, and Matt Simpson from Ohio Parks and Preservation  

gave a presentation of their properties and the future plans for the properties in the 
township.  
 
Doug Reidel from the Delaware County Engineer’s Office presented the Trustees with 
the Agreement for the Stockwell widening project to look over.  Engineer’s Office will 
check with Berkshire and Kingston for their portion of Stockwell to see if paving all of 
Stockwell would be funded. 
 
Motion for a Request for Engineering for a speed study on Trenton Rd.:  Almendinger 
 Second:  Justice 
 Vote:  all – yes, motion carried. 
 
Ron Van Winkle expressed dissatisfaction with the Comprehensive Plan for the 
township.  Main concern is the overlay of light industrial or mixed use being put over 
southern Trenton Township.  He realizes that we are trying to discourage Sunbury from 
annexing, but they don’t want the light industrial/mixed use being overlaid on properties 
because it would encourage developers to develop the land commercially and reduce 
their property value.  They want it to stay rural/farm residential.  Almendinger will contact 
Hollie to see if she can meet with Zoning Board again.    

   
BSTG FIRE 
DEPARTMENT:  Fisher reported that there was no meeting and the bid opening for the new building would  

be on November 22.        
  
ZONING 
INSPECTOR 
REPORT:  Dattilo reported that he attended the Trustees meeting, DRPC and BZC Meeting and  

wrote four certificates.  
Motion to receive Zoning Inspector Report:  Almendinger  

Second:  Justice 
    Vote: all  - yes, motion carried. 
 
CEMETERY:  Any equipment Issues?  No  There were three funerals last month:  Kermit Brumfield 

Cinderella Prince, and Donna Spaulding.  
 
ROADS:   Any equipment Issues?  No  Barney had to get some parts for backhoe for an  
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antifreeze leak.   

   
RECYCLING:  Barney reported that Recycling is on schedule. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Walton attended an all-day class for Fiscal Officers on October 30. 
    
   Motion to provide for Employee/Officer and family insurance:  Delta Vision, Delta 

Dental, Liberty Mutual, Morgan White, Colonial Life, and Medical Mutual – PPO  
Bronze 6850 HAS from Brenton Meninger of Milestone Benefits and Medicare  
products of Wellcare, Anthem BC/BS, and Medical Mutual and reimburse 
Medicare charges on Social Security:  Fisher 

   Second:  Justice 
   Vote:  all – yes, motion carried.  
 
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn: Almendinger   

Second:   Fisher          
Vote:  all - yes, motion carried. 

 


